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Catholic Charities 

Diocese of Stockton  


August 1, 2008

TO:
Air Resources Board

FR:
Catholic Charities, Diocese of Stockton

RE:
AB 32 Draft Scoping Plan

On behalf of Catholic Charities, Diocese of Stockton, I am pleased to submit these comments regarding the AB 32 Draft Scoping Plan.  The Stockton Diocese was one of many religious organizations that worked for passage of AB 32 in 2006.  

Our review of the AB 32 Draft Scoping Plan is based on the policies of the U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops, namely that  “a central moral measure of climate change legislation is how it affects the poor and vulnerable.”

Given that context, we wish to make the following comments.

I.  The Final Scoping Plan must fully comply with the provisions of AB 32 as it relates to Environmental Justice.  

These provisions specifically require California to:

· “Design the regulations, including distribution of emissions allowances where appropriate, in a manner that is equitable, seeks to minimize costs and maximize the total benefits to California…” and

· “Ensure that activities undertaken to comply with the regulations do not disproportionately impact low-income communities.”

Low-income communities must not be expected to carry increased burdens of pollution if a carbon trading system is adopted.  We urge the Air Resources Board to adopt rules to prevent the concentration of carbon allowances in communities already subjected to significant exposure to air pollution.

II.  All carbon allowances should be auctioned.  

To guarantee that carbon is priced fairly and that the public benefits from any carbon-capping program, we urge the Air Resources Board to auction all carbon allowances.  Polluters should pay the full cost of the pollution they create.

III.  Revenue generated by carbon reduction strategies should be invested in green jobs.

To make sure that no one is left out of California’s clean energy future, we urge the Air Resources Board to designate a portion of allowances and revenues from 

allowance auctions for green job training and education programs, especially in 

low-income communities.  There should also be a dedicated stream of carbon proceeds for assistance to low-income people in adapting to AB 32 through intensive energy efficiency programs, transportation alternatives, and bill payment assistance. 

IV. The Western Climate Initiative (WCI) must include transportation fuels.

The Draft Scoping Plan states that California will work closely with Western Climate Initiative partners to create a regional cap-and-trade program.  If ARB develops a cap and trade program to link with a western regional market, we urge the ARB to ensure that the scope of this regional market includes transportation fuels to maintain the environmental integrity of WCI and to achieve the lowest cost economy-wide emissions reductions.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment.  We commend the Air Resources Board for their work on this historic and transformative effort.

Sincerely,

(Original signed and mailed)

Betsy Reifsnider

Environmental Justice Coordinator

Catholic Charities, Diocese of Stockton
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